
June 2024 
 
We are back to school . Kids were so happy to get together again after the long summer break. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kids learning new words. They love drawing, coloring and writing but are a little bit shy talking. 



 

Short-term volunteers giving guitar lessons. They are amazing and children are making good progress. Please come 
and join us. 



 

 
Children are exposed to Christian values and Bible stories too. Pray that they may feel the love of God through our 
interactions. May we be good examples for them to consider. 
 
 

 
Pray for Melton's teaching class in a Bible institute starting June. He will be teaching Christology this time. 



 

Pray for Meaw's on-going music classes. 
 
 
 

Melton is preaching once a month in this same church where Meaw is giving music lessons. 

Please continue praying for strong leadership and discipleship. Out of almost 300, 000 people in the province there are 
only 600 known believers. 

Thank you for taking the time to read and pray. To God be all the glory and honor. 

 
Your Partners in the Kingdom, 



Melton and Meaw Ybanez 
Phang-nga city, Thailand 

 
To read more or make a donation please visit this link below; 

https://globalhz.org/bsop-ybanez/ 
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